Audubon Society Omaha

October 1, 2019

Called to order at 7:00 pm by Bob.

Name Present Notes Name Present = Absent
Bob Wells X President Bob Fuchs Other membersin
Jackie Scholar X 1st VP Clem Klaphake attendance
Virginia Stauffer X 2™ vp Rick Schmid
Matt Miller X Past President Mike Benkis
Betty Fullerton X Treasurer Nelli Falzgraf
Shannon Engberg | x Secretary Kathy Schwery
Ruth Bentzinger X Elected Directors Glenn Pollock X
Mark L. Cave X Eric Scholar
Elizabeth Chalen X Helen Bartee
Grace Gaard X Tisha Johnson
Anne Maguire X Stacey Coury
Megan Deichert X Laurine Blankenau
Christine Jacobsen = x Alex Wiles
Kayla Johnson X Austen Hill
Candy Gorton X

Minutes: Minutes of September 3™ meeting are on file.

Informational Items
1) Welcome to newest board members!
2) Cuming City Cemetery plans. Glenn
a. Mattis bringing contractor out for estimate of shrub removal - will have estimate within next
month - have some $1200 left available
b. Matt met with the contractor (Wes Atkins, has worked with us and FF) - invasive tree $3025 -
road frontage and N trees with some hand and machine removal - watch out for remnant
prairies, to get done by thanksgiving
c. Should be able to keep up with maintenance with volunteers thereafter, trail, parking options
after this is removed

d. Some basic clean up doing with volunteers

e. Have had at least 6 groups visit already despite little info shared

f. Need signage once cleaned up and sign-in sheet

g. Neighbors - the Smiths - are great and support our work, can use their parking as overflow if
needed

h. Volunteers or land stewardship day to happen in the future

i.  Was already approved within the stewardship budget ($7500) but do need a contract = should
get board approval

j.  Moves to approve - Betty; Mark seconded; Discussion: who will sign contract - committee chair.
Glen will sign. All approved.

3) Education Committee update - Elizabeth

a. We met in mid-September to talk about our game plan for education programming for the
upcoming year. With our committee being made up of mostly new folks to the Board, we
decided we would stick with what worked last year and re-evaluate next year to make any larger
changes to our programming. We will be submitting a new proposal to Collective for Youth for






matching grant
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